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Chief’s Corner  
“Protecting, serving and educating America’s future”
March 5, 2008
Community Bulletin:  New Cell phone law is in effect and is being enforced aggressively by the police.  You can no longer operate a vehicle while using a hand held electronic device.  Fines for this offense are $100-$250.
CONGRATULATIONS:  We wish to offer congratulations to our Men’s Basketball Team on their winning the conference championship.  The team has received the cardiac thriller awards for their last two games.  The excitement was awesome and both games were pulled out in the last seconds by them. Keep up the excitement and best of luck in the NCAA tournament.

SEAT BELTS:  I was driving home from work the other day on the Garden State Parkway around milepost 50 when I observed about ½ mile ahead of me a vehicle swerving and then overturning on the road.  The vehicle traveled about 1/10 of a mile on its roof, with both doors open, until it crashed into the concrete barrier at milepost 50.5 north where it came to rest.  Being the diligent police officer I am, I radioed the accident in and began securing the scene.  Since the vehicle was not on fire and both passengers were contained inside, my actions involved closing a lane and flaring it out.  While I was lighting flares, I observed both passengers climb out of the cockpit of the vehicle from the driver’s side.  Although they were both shook up pretty good, their injuries involved a minor cut to the passenger’s head and the driver having a minor cut on his wrist.  After speaking with them, it was learned that both had their seat belts secured.  The State Police eventually arrived and conducted their investigation.  This incident reminded me how important the use of seat belts is for all occupants of a vehicle.  My guess is that if the occupants of the crash I previously described did not have seat belts on, they both would have been thrown from the vehicle into the path of oncoming traffic, probably resulting in their deaths.

As such, here are some seat belt facts I ask you to remember:

· If you do not wear a safety belt and are thrown out of a vehicle during a crash, your chances of being killed are increased 25 times.  

· Seat belts save an estimated 9,500 lives in America each year.
· Traffic crashes are the leading cause of death to children in America. And each year in the U.S., approximately 1,800 children ages 14 and under are killed as occupants in motor vehicles and more than 280,000 are injured.

· 40,000 people die each year in car accidents, the leading cause of death for people under the age of 35. Safety belts can prevent death in about half of these accidents.

· Americans are paying $14.3 billion per year in injury-related costs for people who don't wear seat belts. On average, those injured pay for less than 30 percent of these total costs. The remaining 70 percent - $10.1 billion, is paid for by society through higher automobile and health insurance rates and through public assistance programs funded with federal and state tax revenues. 

· It is estimated that each driver who buckles up is paying an additional auto insurance premium of $40 per year to cover the costs of the drivers who don't buckle up.

· Motor vehicle crashes are the leading cause of death among children, taking the lives of more than 2,100 child passengers’ ages 0 to15 and seriously injuring 327,000 more each year.

· In 1996, almost 60 percent of the children ages 15 and under who died in motor vehicle crashes were unrestrained.

· Adults who don't buckle up often put children at risk as well since they frequently don't ensure their child passengers are buckled up

· Being ejected from a motor vehicle is the number one cause of deaths in car crashes.  Staying inside your vehicle is your best chance of survival.  Seat belts are designed to keep you inside the vehicle.
If you know or have seen this information before and are still not wearing a safety belt, you may need to ask yourself why not.
Notice:   We are asking our community to clean up after themselves.  Our custodial and grounds staff does a great job keeping our campus clean and neat.  They can use our help, so please don’t leave your mess for someone else to clean up.
TIP OF THE WEEK:  Spring Break is here.  If you are traveling or going to a popular spring break location, please act responsibly.  Over-consumption of alcohol is very dangerous and can lead to death.  Watch out for your friends, especially if in another country.  There are criminals who prey on college students victimizing them in many different ways.  Please use your head, act responsibly, enjoy your vacation and we look forward to seeing all of you when the semester resumes. 
Remember, safety is everyone’s business, so please report any safety or security concern to us at X4390 or dial 9-1-1 in an emergency.

